@ we Sl-i n gh 0 u s e Westinghouse Electric Company LLC
Legal, Risk & Commercial Affairs
1000 Westinghouse Drive
Cranberry Township, PA 16066, USA

Nader Mamish, Director Direct Tel: 412-374-2777
Office of International Programs Direct Fax: 724-740-8508
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Email: MarshaML@westinghouse.com

Washington, DC 20555-001

September 7,2017

Subject: Westinghouse Response to EA-17-075

Dear Mr. Mamish:

Westinghouse Electric Company LLC (“Westinghouse™) has received the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory
Commission’s (“NRC”) Office of International Programs (“OIP”) letter EA-17-075, titled
“WESTINGHOUSE ELECTRIC COMPANY — EXPORT OF NUCLEAR REACTOR EQUIPMENT
AND EXERCISE OF EXPORT ENFORCEMENT,” sent on August 21, 2017 (ADAMS Accession No.
ML17215A945).

Westinghouse has reviewed the information in the NRC’s letter, and confirms that it understands NRC’s
interpretation that certain exports (“Items™), as described in Westinghouse’s letter to the NRC on May 3,
2017, meet the description of nuclear facilities, equipment, and non-nuclear materials listed in Annex II of
the Protocol Additional to the Agreement Between the United States of America and the International
Atomic Energy Agency for the Application of Safeguards in the United States, and are thus reportable
under Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Section 110.54(a)(1). Westinghouse looks forward to
additional guidance from OIP on this issue, including an explanation of the basis for this determination.

Consistent with this NRC determination, Westinghouse intends to continue to report exports of these
[tems in its quarterly reports to the U.S. Department of Commerce.

There are no new commitments in this letter.

Best Regards,

~

Melissa Marshall
Chief Compliance Officer

CC:  Peter Habighorst, Branch Chief, Export Control and Nonproliferation, NRC



